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MINUTES 
CITY OF SUWANEE, GEORGIA 

CITY COUNCIL CALLED MEETING 
NOVEMBER 12, 2009 

5:30 P.M. 
 
 
Meeting Location:  City Hall Council Chambers, 330 Town Center Avenue 
Attendees: Dave Williams, Mayor 

Jace Brooks, Councilmember   
Daniel F. Foster, Councilmember 
Dick Goodman, Councilmember 
Kevin McOmber, Councilmember  
Marty Allen, City Manager    
Elvira Rogers, City Clerk 
Gregory Jay, City Attorney 

 
Absent: Jimmy Burnette, Mayor Pro Tem 

 
 

 
A. Call to Order 

Mayor Williams called the meeting to order at 5:36 P.M. 
 

B. Consider Certification of Election Results from the November 3, 2009 General 
Municipal Election and Special Election 
The General Municipal Election to fill the expired terms of Posts 3, 4, and 5, and a Special 
Municipal Election to fill the unexpired term of Post 2 (Jeannine Rispin) was held on 
November 3, 2009.  Incumbent Kevin McOmber was re-elected to Post 3, Incumbent Jace 
Brooks was re-elected to Post 4, and Incumbent Dan Foster was re-elected to Post 5.  In 
addition, Dick Goodman was elected to Post 2. 

 
Motion by Councilmember Foster to certify the election results, second by Councilmember 
Brooks and so carried 4-0. 
 

C. Swearing-In of Newly Elected Councilmember Dick Goodman  
Gregory Jay performed the swearing in ceremony for newly elected Councilmember Dick 
Goodman. 
 

D. Consider Amendment to the Environmentally Preferable Purchasing Policy 
The City has applied for certification through the ARC Green Communities Initiative.  ARC 
has reviewed the City’s application and directed the City to amend its Environmentally 
Preferable Purchasing Policy, specifically as it relates to construction of new government 
buildings.  

 
Motion by Councilmember McOmber to adopt the Amendment to the Environmentally 
Preferable Purchasing Policy, second by Councilmember Goodman and so carried 4-0.  
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Mayor Williams stated this is a policy approved earlier in the year.  The amendment is for 
administrative clean-up. 
 

E. Consider Adoption of the Complete Streets Policy 
This is another policy related to the Green Communities certification.  While ARC supports 
the City’s planning policies as they related to promoting use by pedestrians, cyclists, etc., 
they requested that we adopt an official Complete Streets policy. 

 
Motion by Councilmember Brooks to adopt the Complete Streets Policy, second by 
Councilmember Foster and so carried 4-0. 
 

F. Adjournment – 5:45 P.M. 
Motion by Councilmember Goodman to Adjourn, second by Councilmember Brooks and 
so carried 5-0. 
 

Prepared and Submitted by: 
 
 
________________________________________ 
Elvira Rogers, City Clerk 
 
Approving Signature: 
 
 
________________________________________ 
Dave Williams, Mayor 
 


